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April 11, 2023 

Members of the Wyoming House of Representatives 

67th Legislature of the state of Wyoming 

 

Dear esteemed members of the 67th Legislature: 

 

It is with a heavy heart that I write to you today.  

 

As you are likely aware, several of my social media posts have been widely distributed for 

the world to see. While the accusations ascribed to my posts that I support terrorism and 

intended to incite violence are false, the fallout has brought shame to this body and to the 

great state of Wyoming – for which I am deeply sorry. I accept responsibility for my role in 

this and I will do better moving forward.  

  

Regardless of the intentions behind my post, it has undoubtedly had negative impacts that I 

regret and for which I feel great remorse.  

 

Because the post was shared so widely and printed in national news outlets, it has now been 

viewed by potentially millions of people across the country in a way that harms the integrity 

of the Wyoming House of Representatives and paints the great state of Wyoming in a 

negative light.  

 

It pains me to consider the hurt that families in Tennessee are feeling and that they may 

believe that a legislator in Wyoming does not take their pain and grief to heart. That is 

absolutely not the case, and it tears me up to think they might believe otherwise. It also 

deeply saddens me that loved ones of other victims of violence are also grieving, and do so 

with each new school shooting. We have a nation that is constantly hurting, and my failure to 

recognize how my words could be used to hurt people is something that I am truly sorry for.  

 

I also recognize that my actions have inadvertently increased violent rhetoric against trans 

people because of what this has blown up into. This is absolutely the opposite of what I want, 

and I am sorry that I did not have the foresight to prevent it. 

 

I also recognize how my post is being used to potentially target members of this legislature. 

It has placed many in difficult situations and may continue to do so. When I shared my post, I 

had intended it for my personal account where my friends and community members who 

know me intimately would understand the tone that it was intended to have. Had I known 
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that something I posted would be shared for millions to see, I would have chosen otherwise. I 

apologize for failing to consider the impact my words could have on you as members of this 

body and I strive to make better choices in light of these consequences. I apologize that my 

words have been used to create weapons.  

 

It takes a person holding a loaded gun to shoot someone—intent is not required, but 

ammunition is. I am sorry for having provided ammunition that has further divided this body 

and created distraction from the important work that must be done on behalf of our 

constituents. I hope that you can forgive me for my role in this mess, and I will continue to 

work to earn your respect as your colleague and your trust as a friend. 

 

Sincerely yours in service to Wyoming, 

 

 
 

Karlee R. Provenza 

Representative, House District 45  

Minority Whip 
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